

Bag Service 399 Fort Nelson, BC V0C 1R0

Phone: 250-774-3955

Email: fireadmin@northernrockies.ca

November 19, 2024

Mackenzie Fire Department

Dear Chief Guise,

I am writing to express my sincere gratitude for the invaluable support provided by the members of your department, who were deployed to Fort Nelson to assist Northern Rockies Fire Rescue during the Parker Lake Wildfire. Their presence was instrumental in managing the situation, and I cannot emphasize enough how much their assistance lightened the load for both me and my crews.

The professionalism and dedication displayed by your firefighters were commendable, and their expertise played a crucial role in ensuring a safe and efficient evacuation of Fort Nelson. It is reassuring to know that we have such a competent team on hand to respond in times of crisis.

Please convey my heartfelt appreciation to all of the crew members who participated in this operation. The collaboration between our departments during such challenging times exemplifies the spirit of teamwork and commitment to community safety that we strive to uphold.

Thank you once again for your support. I look forward to our continued cooperation in ensuring the safety of our communities.

Sincerely,

James Childs

Fire Chief

Northern Rockies Fire Rescue

mos chille

		,	